
Christmas Gift Donations 2019 
We acknowledge and appreciate the following donations 

at this special time of remembering: 

 
To the Memorial Fund in honour of Phil Saunders, with love 

from his grand-daughter Sarah, who wishes him a Merry Christmas. 
 
To the General Operating Fund: 
* in celebration of Claire Higdon’s birthday on December 26 from Stephen 
O’Dea; 
*in loving memories of growing up in St. James United Church from Keith 
Wellon. 
 
To the Memorial Fund in loving memory of: 
*husband Carlson and son Brian from Ann Emberley; 
*Melita Saunders, who always made Christmas a special time, from Gary & 
Linda Saunders and family; 
*Clayton & Florence Barbour, who always made Christmas such a special 
time for all of us, from Linda & Gary Saunders and family; 
*mother & father Laura & Andrew Hillyard, brothers Bill, Ewart, Jack and 
Bert,  sister Noreen and son-in-law Sean,  from Roly & Marg Hillyard and 
family; 
*Sylvia & Clarence Martin from Robert & Minnie Gullage. 
 
To St. James Music Ministry in loving memory of: 
* our son, Joshua Colbourne, who loved music and song, from Rev. Brian & 
Gail Colbourne; 
*Frederick Hoskins from wife Phyllis and family. 
 
To the Cemetery Fund in loving memory of: 
*Parents Capt. William & Susan Moss and Clarence & Margaret Beckett 
from Sheilah, Jim and David Beckett; 
 *Aunt and Uncle Bessie & Chester Prince from Sheilah, Jim and David 
Beckett; 
*our parents Verna & Harry Peach from all their children. 
 
To Bridges To Hope from Judy Hefferman. 

 
To the General Operating Fund in loving memory of: 
*my mom and dad Pearl & Leslie Noftall from Jocilyn Noftall Gorman;  
*our son Joshua Colbourne from Rev. Brian & Gail Colbourne; 
*wife Marion and brother-in-law Ben Lake from Heman Whalen. 
 
To the Maintenance Fund in loving memory of: 
*parents Lewis & Leah Bursey and Chesley & Mary Granter, brother 
Gordon Bursey and daughter Kimberley René from Joan & Doug Bursey. 
 
To the Bethany Danielle Pike Memorial Camp Fund in loving memory of 
Bethany from Fred & Pam Earle. 
 
To Project Grace in loving memory of: 
*daughter Joanne Hapgood, R.N., B.N.,  grand-daughter Bethany Danielle 
Pike, parents Phyllis & Richard Hapgood and Stella & Chesley Stratton  
from Dot & David Hapgood; 
*Joanne Hapgood from Cathy & Luke Grenning; 
*Bethany from Cathy & Luke Grenning; 
*Bethany Danielle Pike and Joanne Hapgood, R.N., B.N., from Stephen, 
Susan and Rebecca. “Remembering Bethany’s and Joanne’s favourite time 
of year.” 
*Gilbert & Jean Inkpen from Gillian Brown. 

                                                                                                                                
Memory Tree bulletins can be found next to the Memory Tree!   
Which light reflects your memory? 
 
Office open hours 2019: December 30 and 31: 10am-3pm If you wish to make a 
contribution outside of these hours, there is a secure mail box (lock box) for your 
use to the right of the exterior office door. The financial year end is December 31. 
 
Next Sunday, December 29: one Worship Service at 11am only.   
Contemporary Worship Services 2020: Beginning Saturday, January 4, 2020, the 
Service will move to Saturday afternoons at 4:30pm. 
 
Special Tech-time Saturday, January 4, 10am-noon, for help in setting up or 
navigating those new electronic devices that Santa may have brought you. 

 
Sign up for Congregational emails: register at  info@stjamesuc.org 


